
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE COPPERTON IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT
December 1, 2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Copperton Improvement District was held on 
   Thursday December 2, 2022, at 6:10 p.m. at the Copperton Improvement District Office, Copperton, Utah.





Trustees Present:






                     
         Harvey Seal, Chairman




Bruce Monson, Trustee, By Phone




Russell Ray, Trustee 




Also Present:

                                    Bryan Vinton, Resident
                                    David Sanderson, Accountant 
 

                                    Scott Harrington, Water Manager 

                                    Tena DeCol, Office Manager 
                                    Jay Springer, Attorney




                 Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Harvey Seal. 




Motion to approve and accept Budget 2023. Motion by Russ Ray, seconded by 





Harvey Seal, all in favor.

Minutes of the prior meeting:  The minutes of the Regular Monthly Board Meeting held November 10, 2022, were reviewed, and unanimously approved as written on motion of Russ Ray, seconded by Harvey Seal, all votes in favor.
Financial Report:  The financial reports from November 2022, were reviewed and unanimously approved as written on motion of Russell Ray, seconded by Harvey Seal, all votes in favor. 
Other Business: 
· Budget stayed consistent on change was insurance went up to 11,500 from 8500.00. Budget still balanced.
· A letter was presented by Jay Springer to the Board. This letter will be sent to Lt. Governor Henderson for approval in changing election years.
· Candidates must file for the 2024 election June 1st- June 7th.
· Lead Testing changes are coming. The state will have more requirements for the homeowners piping. Plans are still early; Scott will keep us up to date.

· New shut off valve will be installed at the UCD building. This will prevent having to shut water off in other areas if the line fails. Scott will get it done before March.

· Scott will be purchasing a snow blower for the district. No one has put in a bid for snow removal at the office. Tena will take care of removing the snow.

· Scott reported a few broken lines on the west end of State Highway. All lines have been repaired. Radio issues keep occurring, in the further the SCAD radio will need to be updated.

· The sanitation report came back. CID received 95 points. Scott had to call on a few things that we had in place that was marked wrong.

· A big thank you to Russ Ray for his years of service. He has done 20+ years for the water district.

· Jay Springer will be our new attorney. Nathan will be the backup attorney.

· Next meeting will be held January 5th, Jerry Dunaway will be sworn in at this time.

· Meeting Adjourned at 7:00 motion by Russ all in favor.

                                       Dated this day, Friday December2, 2022.
_________________________

                    _______________________

      Harvey Seal, Chairman

                                   Tena DeCol, Board Clerk

